
 

 

  
PARISH ASSEMBLY  

   
An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of Trinity was duly convened and 
held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th November 2023 at 7:15 pm for the following 
business:   
 

1. Appoint two Constable’s Officers, one for the Vingtaine of Rozel and one for the 
Vingtaine of Croiserie. 

2. Receive a verbal financial progress report on the costs of the work at the Rectory 
to date. 

 
The Connétable welcomed everyone to the Assembly.  Apologies were received from 
Deputy A Howell, Mr P R Williams (Procureur), Centenier O Simmons, Mr S Boas and Mrs A 
Boas. 
 
The Convening Notice was read. 
 
It was noted that the Minutes of the previous Parish Assembly held on 20th April 2023 had 
been made available to the Assembly in accordance with the terms of the Notice.  The 
Minutes of the Assembly on 20th April 2023 were adopted on the proposition of the Rector 
and seconded by Mr J Moulin. 
 

1. Constable’s Officer – Rozel 
 

Before asking for nominations, the Connétable thanked Mr S Boas for his service as 
Constable’s Officer since November 2020.  
 
On the proposal of Deputy E Millar and seconded by Mrs A Le Sueur, Mr Boas was 
re-elected as Constable’s Officer.  The Connétable informed the meeting that he 
would be writing to His Majesty’s Attorney General regarding a date for Mr Boas to 
attend the Royal Court to take his oath of office. 
 
Constable’s Officer – Croiserie 

 
Before asking for nominations, the Connétable thanked Mrs A Boas for her service 
as Constable’s Officer since November 2020.  
 
On the proposal of Mr C Bray and seconded by Mr J Moulin, Mrs Boas was re-elected 
as Constable’s Officer.  The Connétable informed the meeting that he would be 
writing to His Majesty’s Attorney General regarding a date for Mrs Boas to attend 
the Royal Court to take her oath of office. 
 

 
2. The Connétable reminded parishioners that, at the Rates Assembly in July, a budget 

of £50,000 was approved to cover the costs of erecting scaffolding and redecorating 



 

 

the external fabric of the Rectory.  It had also been agreed that, while the scaffolding 
was in place, any repairs required to the roof would be undertaken.  The Connétable 
reported that, following inspection, the flat roof at the Rectory had been re-covered 
and that decayed timber on the facia boards had been discovered and replaced.  
Work had also been undertaken to the eaves in order to preserve the timber.  The 
Connétable informed the meeting that while invoices were still expected, he 
envisaged that approximately £35,000 had been spent to date and the road side 
fence still needed to be repaired. 
 

There being no further business, the Connétable thanked all for attending the meeting and 
the meeting was declared closed at 7:25pm. 
 
 
Philip Le Sueur       11th December 2023 
..……………………………………………          …………………………………………………… 
    
Connétable of Trinity      Date  


